
C.H.A.P.C. minutes for October 2, 2023 
 
1.  The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:32PM and called the roll.  Rahmo 
Abdi, Savannah Bradley, Dan Castanon, Russ Connelly, María Córtez, Francisco 
García, Alexander Hemphill, Edwin Lohr, Denisse López, Mazda Mehraz, Wendy Miller, 
David Nelson, Sussan Ornelas, Carolyn Tran, Mark van Milligan, Evihn Vasily, and 
Jim Varnadore formed a quorum.   
 
2.  There were no corrections to the minutes of August 7, 2023. 
 
3.  The agenda were approved unanimously. 
 
4 – CD-9 Staff member Francisco Peralta made a staff report. 
 
5 – Mr. César Jávier offered public comment. 
 
5.1 Mr. Alex Fattal and Mr. Adam Aron from Power San Diego offered a power point 
presentation about electricity prices and future plans to lower them using roof-top 
solar installations.   
 
5.2  The Chairman called for a volunteer to take District-4, 2025 seat #2.  There 
were no volunteers and the matter was continued to the November meeting.   
 
5.3  After discussion, The committee voted unanimously to draft, review, and send a 
letter to the Council Member, the Mayor, and the City’s Risk management department 
about the condition of University Avenue between Chamoune Avenue and 47th Street. 
 
9.  The Chairman announced that member Randy van Vleck had stepped down.   
 
10. Francisco reported on meetings of the Mid-City Communities Plan and its status.  
Russ discussed the status of permits at the old Chiquita Restaurant site. 
 
11.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:05PM.   


